CORPORATION held on Thursday, March 29, 2018 - 9:00am At West Center Auditorium. The President being in the chair and the Secretary being present.

Directors Present: Jim Nelson (President), Kathy Palese (Vice President), Donna Coon (Assistant Secretary), Bob Allen (Treasurer), Roger Myers (Assistant Treasurer) Carol Crothers, Don Lathrop, David Messick, Denise Nichols, Tom Sadowski, Tim Stewart, Kent Blumenthal (CEO)

Staff: Cheryl Moose (CFO), David Jund (Facilities Director), Jen Morningstar (Executive Office Manager), Karen Miars (Administrative Assistant), Kathy Edwards (Program Coordinator), Randy Cheatham (IT Director), Payton Snider (IT Administrator), Conal Ward (IT Technician/Webmaster)

Visitors: 62

I. Call to Order

President Nelson called the meeting to order at 9:10am MST.

II. President's Report

It is the Annual Meeting. I'm sure some of you didn't expect me to last a full year as president of the GVR Board of Directors! Believe me, I'm as surprised as anyone.

So, what did it mean this past year to be the President? Some of you may think that means to be proud, important, and even powerful. To rule!

However, I am reminded of the scripture, "Whoever wishes to be great among you must be your servant and whoever wishes to be first among you must be your slave."

Yes, we are called to serve. So rather than think of ruling as being over someone, I think of ruling as measuring, an alternative definition of the word. As friend told me, "It's like that little wooden ruler we used in grade school, with which we measured everything. As children we wanted to know how everything measured up."

In our form of our Governess, the role of the President truly is a supporting role. The President needs to carefully measure decisions about how GVR plans for the future, about our dues for next year or how to refute the false information that is been published. Certainly, I have had some difficult decisions in the last year, some of them not popular. In the course of my tenure as President, I have at times had to eat my words, but I must confess, as Winston Churchill said, "I have always found it a wholesome diet!" While I may have disagreed at times, I still maintain respect for all our Directors.

Most importantly this year, I've tried to follow our membership's will.

Twelve Directors, are elected by the membership, and are called immediately into service. We are elected by the membership to represent you because we are perceived to be leaders. As leaders, Directors also need to remember to be servants for the 23,000 members of GVR.

This could cause some to think of the Board as weak, since servants are sometimes thought of as less than those they serve. However, I want to remind our new board that because your serving is intentional and risky, it gives power. Serving is intentional because you are willing to serve and yet risky because what you do can be misinterpreted, unpopular or even more than that.

As Board members, you need take your commitment to serve the membership and work with serving in mind. You are commissioned to help "bear the burden of the people" so that our CEO and the staff need not bear it alone. By "the burden" I mean it is the trust of the membership in your leadership that you bear. You have been chosen because of your qualities, or gifts. You are responsible to reflect on the needs of the whole to act and serve the entire membership.

To the newly elected Directors, you must remember that you represent all 23,000 members; not just the few who voted for you; all 23,000 members. I challenge you to reflect on this and model it. Set aside personal agendas.

Every member of the Board is blessed with different gifts. Can you see the gifts in you? Can you see them in others around you? Gifts come in all shapes and sizes to fit everyone who gets and everyone who gives.

For me, it has always been my way to serve my community. When I was called on to be Director and later serve as President of the Board, I thought somebody had made a BIG mistake. How could I even be considered? Did I really have the gifts to serve our 23,000 members? Honestly, there have been times when I have even questioned myself...but I am still here...I'm still serving. It is because I have faith and trust in the future of GVR.

I admit, at times my term as President has been a challenge. Guest card passes, Pickleball courts, the survey, GVR4US and a few others. Do you recall at the beginning of my term I set a personal goal of opening new doors? There were challenges. Instead of seeing difficulty in every opportunity to open a new door, I saw an opportunity to open a new door in every difficulty. And yes, we opened several new doors! I am an optimist and see a great future for GVR!

I've been personally challenged by a small anonymous pessimistic group of people that say we are off track and have disagreed with our mission and vision. Thankfully, I have been supported by many of you members. This is profoundly appreciated. The recent survey reinforces that GVR is on the right track and our Vision, "a preeminent destination of choice for active adults" is supported by a majority of the membership.

Ruling is measuring. Measuring what we do and how we do it by design. By design, we are measured by how we serve our membership. All of us...all of us; staff, administration, Board and you members are measured by how we serve each other. Serving each other!

Maybe if we remember what my friend said about that little wooden ruler we used in school to measure, we can remember to measure ourselves. It is in your service to our members, demonstrated by your service to each other that truly will set you apart.

My charge to you new Directors...In this place and time, it is for you to make a commitment to serve our 23,000 members, not a minority of anonymous few.

I challenge you to open new doors and to embrace one another reaching out in service.

This is a mission you can do and can accomplish.

Think of the things that can happen here for the whole community.

Remember, as you serve you also lead. Show the way for the future of GVR.

III. 2017 Audit Report

CFO Cheryl Moose presented audited 2017 Financial Statements

IV. 2018 Member Survey Report

Erin Caldwell of National Research Center presented results of 2018 Member Survey

V. 2018 Election Results

12,783 members eligible to vote 3,893 (30.4%) return

Action Item #1 - Election of Directors

Gail Vanderhoof 2,152 Sandra Thornton 2,068 Lynne Chalmers 1,855 Charles Sieck 1,772 Nina Campfield 1,236 Tim Stewart 1,093 Carol Lambert (1,067)David Messick (1,038)Tom Kennel (759)Suzan Curtin (604)Eric Sullwold (567)Stewart Tagg (564)

Action Item #1 – Approval of 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes (majority votes required).

3,665 total votes --PASSED

For: 3,072 (83.8%) Against 593 (16.28%)

Action Item #2 - To adopt Amended and Restated Bylaws of Green Valley Recreation, Inc.

3,690 total votes --FAILED

For 1,985 (53.8%) Against 1,705 (46.2%) Action Item #3 – To amend the Bylaws to designate the Investment Committee a Standing Committee.

3,715 total votes --FAILED

For 2,279 (61.3%) Against 1,436 (38.7%)

Action Item #4 – To amend the Bylaws to allow Board of Directors to address disciplinary action against a GVR Member in Executive (closed) Session.

3,715 total votes --FAILED

For 2,116 (57.0%) Against 1,599 (43.0%)

- VI. Member Comments: 40
- VII. Adjournment: the meeting was adjourned at 11:25am



Denise Nichols Secretary Date

Jen Morningstar Manager, Executive Office Date